
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: 
Saturdays: 4:00 to 5:00 P.M. 

Eves of First Fridays: 7:00 to 7:30 P.M. 
Eves of Holy Days: 6:30 P.M. 

Confessions will also be heard at any reasonable time on 
request. 

 
 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS (RCIA): 
For those who would like to inquire about the Catholic 

Faith, information is available. Please contact the Director 
of Religious Education, Annmarie Flanagan, at  

215-493-5204 or 215-370-5701 
  

BAPTISMS: 
The Sacrament of Baptism is normally administered on 
the second and fourth Sundays of each month at 12:45 

P.M.  Pre-Jordan class, for the first child only, is required 
for parents. Class is held on the first Monday of the month 

at 7:30 PM in room 2B on the 2nd floor of the Meeting 
Center. Parents, please call the rectory to register for the 

class. 
.  

MARRIAGES: 
Arrangements must be made at least six months in 

advance. An appointment should be made with one of the 
parish priests. Available dates cannot be given, nor can 

weddings be scheduled, rescheduled, postponed or 
cancelled over the phone. 

 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK: 
Please call the rectory if someone is sick. The Holy 

Eucharist will be brought to anyone homebound. 
 
 

NEW PARISHIONERS: 
New to the parish? Please call the rectory for an 

appointment to register. 
 
 

EXPOSITION OF BLESSED SACRAMENT: 
24 Hours a day in Adoration Chapel 

MINISTERIAL STAFF 

Msgr. Samuel E. Shoemaker, J.C.D., Pastor 
Rev. Jonathan J. Dalin, M.Div. Assistant Pastor 
Msgr. Francis J. Statkus, J.C.D., Retired, in Residence 
Deacon Robert J. Skawinski, M.B.A., Retired 
Deacon Michael Cibenko, B.A. 
Mary Ann DiTommaso, M.A. in Ed., School Principal 
Annmarie C. Flanagan, M.A., DRE 
Maria Gdovin, B. S., Youth Minister 
Francis Klose, M.A., M.Ed., D.Litt., Music Director 

 

Rectory:    999 Reading Avenue,  Yardley, PA 19067 
  

PHONE NUMBERS: 

Rectory: 215-493-3377, Parish Secretary Ext. 211 
Fax: 215-493-0450 
School:  215-493-3867 
Religious Education Office:  215-493-5204 
Youth Ministry Office: 267-391-7693 
Respect Life Coordinator: 215-321- 6698 

 

SCHEDULE OF MASSES: 

Saturday:       5:15 P.M. Vigil Mass 
Sunday:         7:30, 9:30, and 11:30AM  
Children’s Liturgy of the Word: at 9:30 Mass 
Daily, Monday to Friday:  9:00 AM  
Saturday:  8:00 AM.  
Holy Day Schedule:  7:00PM Vigil Mass, 7:00AM,  
            9:00AM, and 7:00PM.  
Special Schedules for Christmas, New Years & Easter 

 

E-mail: contact@siparish.org 

Website: http://www.siparish.org 
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Twenty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
September 6, 2015 

  
Did not God choose those who are poor in 
the world to be rich in faith and heirs to 
the kingdom?        ~ James 2:5  

 
 
  
 
Monday          
 9:00  William R. Trigg (Robert H. Trigg) 
Tuesday        
 9:00 Bessie A. Getz (Ruth & Lou Gunkle & Family) 
Wednesday               
 9:00        All Living & Deceased Members of the Parish 
Thursday   
 9:00 Eric Whiteman (Loretta and Bill Amerine) 
Friday  
 9:00 Deceased Members of the Evanoski Family 
    (Estate) 
Saturday  
 8:00 Elaine Davis (Aileen Martin) 
 5:15pm  Colton Grable (Kathleen Dickinson)  
Sunday             September 13, 2015 
 7:30       Joseph J. Kobol (Mary Ann Kobol)  
 9:30       Lauren Nicole Young (Fran & Maria Young) 
       11:30     John and Mary Raykovitz 
    (Jean and Stan Raykovitz)  
 6:00pm John Paglione (The Paglione Children) 

 
MIRACLES 

  
Jesus did not heal the sick, cast out demons 
and calm storms in order to prove that He was 
God.  At the time He lived, many holy men 

and women were believed capable of doing miracles and no 
one would have concluded that they were God.  In the New 
Testament, miracles are all about power and the mediating of 
power.  No one ever claimed that Jesus could not do the 
miracles described in the Gospels.  They did, however, accuse 
Him of using the power of Satan and not the power of God in 
his miraculous activity.  They said this because He performed 
miracles on the Sabbath and some felt that such activity 
violated the Sabbath observance.  No one employing the 
power of God to perform miracles would do so in violation of 
the Sabbath.  More important than this, however is to 
understand Jesus’ miraculous activity as symbolizing His 
ushering in of the Messianic age.  From a faith perspective, 
Jesus does this because He is in fact the Messiah.   
  
We read in this weekend’s Gospel that Jesus heals a person 
who is both deaf and suffering from some sort of speech 
impediment.  The ritual Jesus used to bring about the healing 
was rather traditional and included taking the man aside, using 
touch, saliva, and incantation.  Many healers would have done 
similar actions.  The point here, however, is not so much that 
Jesus can mediate God’s power and thus bring about healing.  
The point is that this is just one more example of Jesus 
demonstrating that the Messianic age is here and that He is the 
Messiah.  Here He enables the deaf to hear and the mute to 
speak.  In other places He will make the blind see and even 
bring the dead back to life.  He’s far from more than just 
another miracle worker.  In fact, He does not want to be 
known as a miracle worker and thus instructs the crowds not to 
tell anyone what He has just done.  They are astonished at 
what Jesus has done but in most cases it is for the wrong 
reasons.  He will not be able to be fully understood until after 
His suffering, death, and resurrection then His true identity as 
Messiah and Son of God will be fully revealed.   
  
These miraculous actions of Jesus are not done to demonstrate 
that He was some sort of magician who could exercise exotic 
power at will.  Their purpose is far different from that.  With 
Jesus the New Age has begun.  He calls this New Age the 
Kingdom of God.  It is something that has been promised 
especially by the Old Testament prophets.  It will not be a 
world of business as usual.  The oppressors will be brought 
low and the lowly will be raised up.  We believe that time has 
come and is at least partially here.  Whose values do we 
enhance?  Whose kingdom do we promote?  Are we helping 
people to really see, hear, and enhance the good news?  Do we 
believe Jesus really is the Messiah? 

RESPECT LIFE: ROSE INTENTION   
September 5th and 6th:  For all children. 

NEW SAFE ENVIRONMENT REQUIREMENTS 
  

Thank you to all of our wonderful volunteers at St. Ignatius 
Parish!  Please be aware that regulations in the State of 
Pennsylvania have recently changed for volunteers who 
interact with children.  Please visit the Safe Environment 
page on our parish website at www.siparish.org for a 
detailed explanation of the required clearances and training.  
Please be aware that all volunteers who come into contact 
with children are required to complete the background 
clearances before they can begin volunteering. 

A REMINDER  
The 6:00PM Sunday evening Mass will resume on 

September 13th. 

Maria Gdovin - Youth Minister   
 Email:  ym@siparish.org  

 Phone: 267-391-7693   
Our youth ministry year is quickly approaching!!  We will be 
starting the year with a kick off on September 13 at 4:30pm 
with sometime for pizza and activities, all youth in 6th - 12th 
grade are welcome to attend!  Pick up time will be at 5:30pm, 
but all are encouraged to attend the 6pm Mass!  Please RSVP 
to Maria by September 11th.  If you forget to RSVP or want to 
bring friends, no big deal!  All are always welcome!  
Our 6pm Mass on the 13th will be an OUTDOOR MASS, 
weather pending.  This Mass will also be a BYOC Mass.  
Please Bring Your Own Chair to the Mass!  (Some chairs will 
be provided for parishioners who do not have or might need 
help setting them up).  Mass will be celebrated on the field 
next to the old rectory.  We hope to see you there!  
Both middle school EDGE and the high school youth group 
will NOT meet until October, due to the World Meeting of 
Families and our parish picnic.  More information will follow 
about these two groups.  
Finally, we would like to have more youth involved in the 6pm 
Mass this year.  If you are in high school and would like to be 
a lector, or know of someone who would be good at lecturing, 
please contact John Backus at Backujl@aol.com.  He will 
meet and train any interested student.  

I look forward to meeting everyone soon!  
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ST. IGNATIUS ANNUAL PARISH PICNIC 
SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 20TH ~ 2:00 to 5:00 PM 

  
BOARDWALK GAMES! RAFFLE $$$! BINGO! PHOTO BOOTH! 

MUSIC! EAGLES FOOTBALL ON THE BIG SCREEN! 
  

  
Lots of NEW Food, Games, and 
Entertainment, Along with Plenty  
of Old Fashioned St. Ignatius Fun! 

MENU 
Hot Dogs & Hamburgers on the Grill 
McCAFFREY’S Sausage & Peppers 

SLACK’S Hoagies 
Salads 

Beer, Wine, Iced Tea, Lemonade 

DJ - PULSE 
ENTERTAINMENT 

AID FOR FRIENDS 
Are You Looking for a Worthy Charity? 

Please Consider Aid for Friends... 
  

Aid for Friends provides free meals for the elderly, ill and 
homebound in the greater Philadelphia area.  Our next meeting 
to assemble meals will be held on Thursday, September 10th 
from 9am - noon in the church auditorium kitchen.  We are 
truly blessed, but more helping hands are always needed and 
welcome.  If you can’t stay to help assemble the meals, a main 
dish or starch can be delivered on the morning of the meeting 
or a donation can be given to help us buy supplies.  Your gifts 
and talents are always appreciated.  If you would like 
additional information on how you can help, please call Kathy, 
215-321-0116 or Jayne, 215-321-5739.     

See you on September 10th! 
 

“For it is in giving that we receive.” - St. Francis of Assisi 

MONTHLY FOOD COLLECTION 

Next Sunday we will collect our  usual items 
for Mary’s Pantry.  Please bring your canned and 
boxed items, paper goods and baby needs to 
Mass and place them in the designated places. 

 
SECOND COLLECTION ~ SEPTEMBER 12/13 

  
Next weekend, September 12th and 13th, the second collection 
will be taken for the Black and Indian Mission. 
  
Your support has helped educate African-American and Native  
American seminarians for priestly service to our Catholic 
communities.  In addition, your monetary assistance provides 
opportunities for a solid Catholic education in our Indian and 
Black Catholic mission schools, allows the purchase of 
catechetical materials and bibles and provides for the formation 
of lay leadership, to name just a few ways the collection 
supports evangelization.   

Thank you for your generosity. 
  
  

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE OF POPE FRANCIS’ 
VISIT TO THE UNITED STATES   

Pope Francis will undertake an Apostolic Journey to the United 
States and United Nations on September 22-27, 2015, visiting 
Washington DC, New York City, and Philadelphia.  This visit 
takes place on the occasion of the 2015 World Meeting of 
Families in Philadelphia.   
During the papal visit, there will be six liturgical events: two 
each in Washington, New York City, and Philadelphia.  An 
interreligious prayer service will also take place in New York 
City.  For your benefit, The Pope’s liturgical schedule is as 
follows:   
Wednesday, September 23 - Washington, DC; 11:30 AM - 
Midday Prayer with the Bishops of the United States; 
Cathedral of Saint Matthew the Apostle.   
Wednesday, September 23 - Washington, DC; 4:15 PM - 
Mass of Canonization of Blessed Junipero Serra; East 
Portico, Basilica of the National Shrine of the Immaculate 
Conception.   
Thursday, September 24 - New York City; 6:45 PM - 
Evening Prayer with Priests, Men, and Women Religious; 
Cathedral of Saint Patrick.   
Friday, September 25 - New York City; 11:30 AM - 
Interreligious Prayer Service; National September 11 
Memorial and Museum. 
  
Friday, September 25 - New York City; 6:00 PM - Mass for 
the Preservation of Peace and Justice; Madison Square 
Garden.   
Saturday, September 26 - Philadelphia; 10:30 AM - Votive 
Mass of our Lady, Mother of the Church; Cathedral 
Basilica of Saints Peter and Paul.   
Sunday, September 27 - Philadelphia: 4:00 PM - 
Concluding Mass of the World Meeting of Families; 
Benjamin Franklin Parkway. 
  
  
  
  
  
  

EWTN TV will be broadcasting all of these events. 
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From the Religious Education Office ...When PREP 
is not in session, the Religious Education Office is open 
Monday to Thursday, at 9:30 a.m.  Note that the office is 
closed on Friday.      
PREP CLASSES BEGIN ON WEDNESDAY, 
SEPTEMBER 9, SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 13, AND 
MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 14.  
Our PREP Meeting for all teachers and aides is scheduled 
for Tuesday, September 8, at 7:00 p.m., in the cafeteria.    
PREP NEEDS:  We still need a classroom aide for one  
Wednesday class plus one hall/door monitor for Sunday at 
8:00 a.m. to staff our program for the 2015-2016 school 
year.  Please pray about this and consider offering your 
time and talent.  
FYI - PREP classes take place at the following times:    
 Sunday     8:00 a.m. to 9:15 a.m. 
      10:45 a.m. to 12:00 noon 
 Monday      6:30 p.m. to 7:45 p.m. 
 Wednesday 6:30 p.m. to 745 p.m.   
DON’T FORGET OUR PARISH PICNIC ON SUNDAY 
AFTERNOON, SEPTEMBER 20.  PREP HAS A 

ST. IGNATIUS OF ANTIOCH SCHOOL  
    

“High Achievement ~ Higher Purpose”   
From the desk of Mrs. DiTommaso:   

As we begin another year in the ministry of Catholic 
Education, we renew and reinvigorate our zeal and enthusiasm 
for the mission...our mission of proclaiming the Gospel of 
Jesus Christ.  We will follow the example of Pope Francis as 
we witness to the people of God.  We ask you, the parishioners 
of St. Ignatius Parish, to join with us in prayer praying for the 
courage to be witnesses to the Gospel and to be instruments of 
the Lord’s respect and compassion for every person we 
encounter. 
 

Coming Events: 
Monday, September 7 - NO SCHOOL - Labor Day. 
Tuesday, September 8 - Birthday of the Blessed Mother;   
Pre K 3 begins classes;  7:00pm Roster Night for grades 5-8. 
Friday, September 11 - 9:00am - Opening Liturgy; 
Installation of Student Council Members.  
Information and tours about our school can be obtained by 
calling the school office at 215-493-3867 and ask for Helene.  
We ask the Heavenly Father to help us to remember that every 
family member, every colleague, every student, every neighbor 
and everyone we encounter has been created by You.  With the 
help of God’s grace and your prayers, may we treat all people 
with dignity, reverence, and respect. 

REGISTRATION FOR 2015-2016 PREP YEAR   
Our Religious Education program is open to students in 
grades K through 12.  All PREP families should have 
received registration materials.  Please bring or mail in 
completed registration forms for each child and tuition fee 
to the PREP Office as soon as possible.     
If you are new to the parish or will have children entering 
kindergarten or grade 1 in the Fall, please stop in our office 
for information and registration materials, or call  
215-493-5204.  We will also need a copy of the child’s 
Baptismal certificate unless he/she was baptized here at St. 
Ignatius Church.   
To Parents of Students in grades 7 - 12:  In grades  
K - 6, students learn about God and the doctrines of 
our Faith in an age appropriate manner.  If this is the 
only Religious Education that a child receives, how can 
he/she ever learn to develop a teenage or adult 
relationship with God?  Parents, is the God you believe 
in still the God of your youth?  Please give your older 
children the chance to know a “big” God.  Send them to 
PREP through grade 12.     
Parents, are you aware that we have a “Special Needs” 
PREP class that meets on Wednesdays at 6:30 p.m.?  If 
we could help to give your child a religious education in 
a small group environment, please give Annmarie a 
call.  

  
FATHER McCAFFERTY SCHOLARSHIP FUND   

A suggestion to our parishioners - see if the company you 
work for might consider a matching gift to your donation 

to our Scholarship Fund.   
Monsignor Shoemaker is in need of several donations to 

the fund in order to assist needy families with school 
tuition.   

PLEASE REMEMBER  
The first day each week for Catholic Education in 

School and PREP begins on Saturday/Sunday 
with attendance at Mass. 

CLOTHING DONATIONS   
You can donate wearable, used clothing at the Thrifty 

Irishman clothing bin in our parking lot.     
Your donations are greatly appreciated! 

ROSARY   
All are invited to recite the rosary after the 

9:00am Mass.  For those who can stay longer, 
the Chaplet of Divine Mercy is also recited. 

  
COUNTING OUR BLESSINGS 

                   
                        August 31, 2014    August 30,  2015          
Sunday                $11,324.00                   $13,324.34  369 env. 
Assumption        16.00                            17.00  
Catholic University   291.00                          358.00 
Monthly ACH        5,589.00                       5,567.00  
      

  
We are very grateful for the support of our parish.   

WALKING WITH PURPOSE 
A WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY & FELLOWSHIP  

“Walking with Purpose” is a weekly women’s scripture study 
with monthly socials.  Please join us either on Tuesday 
mornings or Tuesday evenings for this dynamic study aiming 
to bring women to a deeper personal relationship with Jesus. 
Starting:    Tuesday, October 6, 2015 
     9:30am - 11:15am OR 6:45pm - 8:30pm  
(Free Babysitting will be provided in morning session only) 

Registration Information: www.siparish.org 
Contact:  Betty Ruppersber ger  at wwpyardley@gmail.com 

or 215-321-6697. 
SCHOLARSHIPS available (no questions asked).  
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PRAY FOR THOSE SERVING OUR COUNTRY... 
Matthew Bauer, Melissa Bishop, Christian Blaydon, Sara 
Brill, Mark Buckley, Michael Joseph Buckley, Brad 
Bullman, Evan Cumming, Brent Cummings, Kevin O’Brien 
Darby, Staten DeTample, Jamie Drennen, Ronald Ernst, 
Kevin Frawley,  Anthony Fuscarello, Joe Galle, Jessica 
Garcia, Shane Gibbons, Stephen Greene, Jonathan Grubb, 
Edward Hill, David & Christine Kawoczka Krueger, 
Matthew Krall, Justin Kumor, Daniel LaMorte, Matt 
Leonardo, James Limer, Michael Lowe, W. Kyle Magrisi, 
Joseph Marchand, Greg Marolo, Matthew McGurk, Phil 
Melandez, Chris Merrick, David Morgan, Kevin Nash, 
Stephen Neder, John O’Rourke, John Parente, Laura 
Perazzola, Gregory B. Procaccini, Jason Propst, Matthew 
Rieser, James Tams, Scott Toro, Sean Wolodzko, John 
Worman.   

To add someone in the Armed Forces to our 
prayer list, call 215-493-3377, ext. 211.   

A Red Rose Can Be Placed  
By The Respect Life Altar 

 
The Respect Life Committee invites you to pray for 
life.  We also invite those interested in having a 
special ‘life’ intention can dedicate a plaque for one 
week at the “life rose” on the altar by filling out a 
dedication envelope and placing it in the collection 

basket or dropping off at the rectory.  The requested donation 
is $10 and envelopes are at the entrances to the church and in 
the adoration chapel.  Let’s not have a week go by without a 
dedication.  Please stop by to pray for life at our Lady of 
Guadalupe grotto at the entrance of the Church.  
“Do not fear: I am with you; do not be anxious: I am your God; 
I will strengthen you, I will help you, I will uphold you with 
my victorious right hand.” (IS 41:10).   
We know who wins this spiritual warfare in the end.  We all 
KNOW the definition of family; we all know that children are 
the supreme gift of a marriage between a man and a woman 
only and we all know the truth.  Whether or not we accept it, 
embrace it, live it and defend it is another matter.  We can do 
all things through Christ who strengthens us.  We need to pray 
for the family, the basic building block of our society; as we 
approach the World Meeting of Families, let us pray that the 
world will witness what God’s plan for family really is.  
Our Lady of Guadalupe, pray for us.  

MUSIC MINISTRY NOTES   
Dr. Frank Klose ~ Music Minister                

Email:  fklose@siparish.org 
 

“Sound the Bell of Holy Freedom”  
You may have noticed that the World Meeting of Families 
prayer card in your pews has something new on the reverse 
side of it.  “Sound the Bell of Holy Freedom” was chosen as 
the official hymn for the World Meeting of Families.  Parishes 
across the diocese are singing the hymn as we lead up to the 
World Meeting of Families at the end of the month.  
The text of the hymn was written by Norbertine Priest Andrew 
Ciferni, a South Philadelphia native who formerly worked at 
Archmere Academy in Delaware.  The music was composed 
by Normand Gouin, a former director of music at Old St. 
Joseph’s Church in Philadelphia.  After Labor Day weekend, 
we will sing the hymn at the opening and close of the Mass, 
verses 1-3 at the start, and verses 4-6 at the end of Mass, as the 
whole Archdiocese unites in one voice to “Sound the Bell of 
Holy Freedom”. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS CHARITY GOLF CLASSIC 
 

The Annual Knights of Columbus Charity Golf 
Classic will be held on Monday, September 28, 
2015 at Northampton Valley Country Club in 
Richboro, PA.  The event is sponsored by Health 
Web Solutions and jointly hosted by Father 
McCafferty Council and St. John the Evangelist 
Council.  Proceeds will fund the numerous 
charitable works of both councils.  This year, all monies raised 
will be matched by a very generous anonymous donor family.  
Golfer fees are $160 single, $600 for a foursome including 
greens fees, cart, lunch, dinner, and beverages.  Registration is 
11:30 AM and shotgun start is 1:00 PM.  Dinner fee is $50.00.  
Auctions and raffles will be held in the evening.  For more 
information, call Bruce Wright at 215-431-9620 or Pat Joy at 
215-493-5476.  

CHARISMATIC PRAYER GROUP 
 

All are invited - as we sing God’s praises and share in His 
Word and His Love in an intimate community of faith.  We 
meet every Tuesday from 7:00-8:30PM in Room 2F in the 
Meeting Center.  Deacon Bob Skawinski is our  spir itual 
Prayer Group Director. 

SOLDIERS PRAYER 
  

Dear Lord, there’s a young man far from home,  
called to serve his nation in time of war; sent to defend our 

freedom on some distant foreign shore. 
We pray You keep him safe, we pray You keep him strong, we 

pray You send him safely home… 
For he’s been away too long.   

There’s a young woman far from home serving her nation with 
pride. 

Her step is strong, her step is sure.  
We pray you keep her strong.  

We pray you send her safely home… 
For she’s been away too long.   

Bless those who await their safe return. 
Bless those who mourn the lost. 

Bless those who serve this country well, 
No matter what the cost. 

God Bless America! 

RACHEL’S VINEYARD MINISTRIES 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Rachel’s Vineyard retreats are for anyone hurting from the 
spiritual and emotional pain of an abortion.  The weekend will 
help you experience the mercy and compassion of God, grieve 
your loss, and forgive yourself and others. 
  

Retreat Date: 
October 2, 3 & 4, 2015 at the Spir ituality Center  in  
Frazer, PA. 
Call 215-906-6337 or 610-399-0890. 
  
All contacts are confidential.   
National website:  www.rachelvineyard.org 
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PLEASE PRAY FOR ALL THE SICK IN OUR 
COMMUNITY that they return to the comfort of good 
health: Elizabeth Alvino, Sabr ina Amer ine, Phyllis Atkins, 
Frances Barkocy, Mary Barrett, Mary Beck, Brian Benedict, 
Ethel Beres, William Bodnar, Theresa Bond, Anthony 
Bonanno, John Borges, Carolyn Bowers, Brian Bruder, Connie 
Buettler,  Grace Burke, Jackelyne Carder,  Ruthann Carroll, 
Florence Cebula, Anna Cibenko, Peggy Ciulla, Michele 
Coleman, Kathleen Ann Collins, Lynda Collins, Josephine 
Consalvo, Cliff Conway, Marjorie DeFelice, Bill & Theresa 
Derisi, Loretta & Sharon Douglas, Mary Ann Dougherty, Jenee 
Dwyer,  Hannah Einwechter, Rosanne Ferrante, Grace Filak, 
Emilia Fina, Olga Fleming, Carol Foley, Casey Foley, Carol 
Fry, David Fry,  Maureen Gallagher, Adam Gill, Sherry 
Golden, Liz Gomes, Madeline Guarnieri,  RoseAnn Grall, Jeff 
Greenly, Lou Gunkel, Karl Hagermann,  Jim Holmes, Craig 
Inducci, Charles Jacobson, Meryl Jacobson, Samia Jordens, 
Alex Kersha, Elizabeth Keys, Elizabeth Koch, Dolly Kratz, 
Barbara Lawless, Mary Ledwith, Jane Liwoch, Elvia Luna, 
Michael Martell, Genevieve Marvuglio, Ellen Masterson, 
Bettie Mayer, Bernadette McBeth, Jim McCarthy, John 
McConnell, Ed McDonough, Carol McDonnell, Regina 
McHugh, Betty McNichol,  Laurence Meo, Elizabeth Merrick, 
Marybeth Meyer, George Monti, Emily Morton, Phyllis Moser, 
Michael Murphy, Robert Murphy, Ursula Nieland, Daniel 
O’Brien, Tim O’Reilly, Mignon Parham, Nerissa Pepito, Alex 
Peters, Thelma Pisano, Mike Pompi, Susan Prager, Sara Puca, 
Mary Ramsey, Ralph Repoli, Don Roth, Joseph Russo, Jen 
Shipp, Esperanza Sikorski, Ardene Smith,  Joan Smoluk, Hanz 
Starkl, Jay Steiger, Ryder Sternagel, Rita Stine, Darwin Stout, 
Pat Straub, Olivia Sullivan, Eileen Sutton, Jonathan Sutton, 
Doris Tarquinio, Jeanne Tobin, Bernadette Valko, Pat Van 
Dine, Melvin Vangilder, Jane Wallace, Jessica Walters, 
William Ward, Mark Wassum, Charlene Weaver, Donald 
Weston, Molly White, John Wismer, Marie Yorkus, Patricia 
Yorkus, Dorothy Young, Linda Zadnik, Barbara Zenno. 

PRAY FOR OUR BELOVED DECEASED, all of the 
service personnel killed while serving our country, those who 
have no one to pray for them and the Holy Souls in Purgatory.  

ADORATION CHAPEL  
We are truly blessed at St. Ignatius to have an Adoration 
Chapel.  24 hours a day, 7 days a week, someone is spending 
quiet time with our Eucharistic Lord, Jesus!  You can too, 
anytime day or night - just come in and visit.  Also if you 
would like to come at a set time each week, please consider 
taking one of the following hours:   
Sunday - 3:00pm;  Monday - 10:00am; Tuesday - 3:00am, 
9:00am, 11:00am, 3:00pm, and 6:00pm; Thursday - 9:00am, 
4pm; Friday - 6:00pm;  Saturday  - 8:00am, 12:00pm.  Also, if 
you would like to be a partner on Monday at 6:00pm, Saturday 
at 7:00pm, or Sunday at 8:00pm, that would be appreciated.    
Kindly call Marianne Kloc for more information at  
267-346-0152, if you would like more information or if you 
would like to substitute at your convenience.     
Our Chapel is open except when the weather is inclement or 
we are celebrating the Easter Triduum.  To find out if our 
Chapel is open or closed, please call 215-493-3377, ext. 221.  
A recorded message will give you the latest information.  We 
suggest you keep this number handy for your convenience.  
Thank you for your cooperation and commitment to Adoration 
of the Blessed Sacrament. 

 BOOK ‘N BEAN  
Wish you had more time to read great books?  
How about one per month?  Join us on the last 
Tuesday of each month (note exception in 
December) to discuss the club’s book of the 
month!      
Our group meets in the Religious Education Office (across 
from the school cafeteria) from 7:30 - 8:45pm for a relaxed 
discussion.  Bring your own refreshments.  Contact Linda 
Stewart at dremom@verizon.net or call her at (215) 968-3577 
with any questions.  Our schedule for the 2015-2016 academic 
year is: 
   
September 29: Dead Wake: The Last Crossing of the 
Lusitania (Erik Larsen) 
October 27: Road to Character (David Brooks) 
December 1: The Invention of Wings (Sue Monk Kidd) 
January 26: All the Light We Cannot See (Anthony Doerr) 
February 23: Me Before You (Jojo Moyes) 
March 29: God Help the Child (Toni Morrison) 
April 26: The Light Between Oceans (M. L. Stedman) 
May 24: Black Diamonds (Catherine Bailey) 

CLOTHING DRIVE ~ SOCIAL ACTION COMMITTEE 
  
The Social Action Committee will conduct a clothing drive to 
benefit The Society of St. Vincent de Paul on Saturday, 

September 19th from 9:00am to 12:00pm.  
The Society of St. Vincent de Paul will be 
using the services of GreenDrop to support 
their clothing drive.  Look for the 
GreenDrop truck in the parking lot near the 
old rectory garages.  An attendant and 
members of the committee will be 
available to assist you with your donations.  
Please place your donations of usable 

men’s, women’s and children’s clothing in plastic bags or 
boxes.  Household items such as kitchenware, games/toys, 
small appliances under 50 pounds, electronics, sporting goods, 
books, CDs, and videos are also accepted.  Unfortunately, 
furniture, large appliances, TVs, or computer monitors cannot 
be accepted.  For a full list of acceptable items, visit 
www.gogreendrop.com. 

LOWER MAKEFIELD TO LIVE AGAIN (TLA)  
A Social and Support Group for Widows and Widowers     

Thursday, September 10th, 7:00pm: Meeting at The Fir st 
Presbyterian Church, 771 N. Pennsylvania Ave., Morrisville, 

PA ~ All widows and widowers are welcome.     
 Questions?  Call Helen 215-579-5737 

PAPER RETRIEVER RECYCLING PROGRAM   
As you may have already noticed, we have placed a recycling 
bin next to the Thrifty Irishman clothing bin in the parking lot.  
This recycling program is a community-based initiative to help 
raise money for our Parish.     

The following are accepted: newspapers, magazines, 
shopping catalogs, junk mail, office and school papers, 
white envelopes and most paper that isn’t laminated.     

Please do not place cereal/soda cartons, food wrap/containers, 
tissue products, plastic or glass into the bin. 
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